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On 30 May 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki invited Hon. Esther Utjiua Muinjangue, Deputy Minister 
of Health and Social Services of the Republic of Namibia and the outgoing World Health 
Organisation Representative, Dr. Charles Sagoe-Moses to his official residence for a farewell 
luncheon in honor of Dr. Sagoe-Moses.  

Hon. Esther Muinjangue and Ambassador Nishimaki commended Dr. Sagoe-Moses on his hard 
work and dedication during his tenure in Namibia. He also acknowledged World Health 
Organisation’s preparedness during the outbreak of the Covid-19 Pandemic in Namibia, adding 
that WHO acted swiftly in containing the spread of the Covid-19 virus by working closely with the 
Ministry of Health and Social Services. 

 

 

 


